
 

 

Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

April 25, 1923 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 

adjourned session at 8:00 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons 

presiding. Those present and answering at roll call were 

Councilmen Hirons, Marshall, Hampson and Murr, City Manager 

Garrett, City Clerk Peck and City Attorney Jordan. Councilman 

Meders, Dowrey and Miller were absent. 

 

Representatives from the three banks of the City were present at 

the request of the Council to discuss the matter of providing 

more security for the money of the City deposited in said banks. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 

that a committee composed of the City Manager, City Treasurer and 

City Auditor compile a statement showing how long the bulk of the 

money would be on deposit at the banks. Motion carried. 

 

The following resolution was introduced and read. 

 

RESOLUTION 

 

 Whereas, consideration of the ordering of the proposed 

improvements in the proposed Paving District No. 8, in the City 

of Grand Junction, was on the 18th day of April, A.D. 1923, at a 

regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 

Junction, by the Council continued to this date; and 

 

 Whereas the City Council desires further time in which to 

consider the ordering of said proposed improvements in the 

Proposed Paving District No. 8 in the City of Grand Junction. 

 

 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO. 

 

 That further consideration of the ordering of the proposed 

improvements in the proposed Paving District No. 8 in the City of 

Grand Junction be and the same is hereby continued to the 27th 

day of April A.D. 1923, at the hour of 8:00 o'clock P.M. on said 

day, or as soon thereafter as the Council can consider the same. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 

that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 

being put, upon call of roll the following vote was cast: 

Councilmen voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Hampson and Murr, 

Councilmen voting NAY: None. All the Councilmen present voting 

YEA the motion was declared carried and the resolution duly 

passed and adopted. 

 



Henry R. Rhone appeared before the Council in regard to the 

running of irrigation water in the city during the summer. It was 

suggested that the City Manager make an investigation of the 12th 

Street ditch to see if the continuance of the same was warranted. 

 

City Engineer T.E. Thompson presented maps, descriptions and 

estimates of the Proposed Storm Sewer District No. 1. No action 

was taken by the Council concerning the same. 

 

Upon motion of Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall 

that the meeting adjourn until Friday, April 27th 1923 at the 

hour of 1923. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Fred A. Peck 

________ 

City Clerk 

 


